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CHAIR MATEO: The Housing and Human Services Committee for January 19, 2006, will
come to order. The ... for the record the Committee Members present this morning the
Committee Vice-Chair Mr. Pontanilla; Members Charmaine Tavares, Jo Anne Johnson.
Excused is the Council Chair Riki Hokama. Also with us present this morning
non-Committee Members we have Member Molina, and Member Kane. Thank you for
JOlmng us. Our staff, Committee staff we have our analyst Gayle Revels, and our
secretary Yvette Bantilan. From the Administration present this morning the Director of
Housing and Human Concerns Ms. Lee, and from the Corporation Counsel Ed Kushi, Jr.
And also will be joining us later this morning will be the Director of Finance Mr. Kalbert
Young, and the Director of Public Works Milton Arakawa. Members we have only one
item on, on schedule on the agenda this morning. Prior to getting into that first item
we're gonna start with public testimony. As a reminder you will be allowed three
minutes to testify with a minute to conclude. Please state your name when you get to the
podium and whether or not you represent a group or organization. And also at this point
it would be a good time to tum off your cell phones and pagers. And with that being said
the first individual who signed up to testify this morning is Mr. Dean Uchida .
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...
MR. UCHIDA: Good morning, Council members. My name is Dean Uchida with the Land Use
Research Foundation of Hawaii. We submitted written testimony, quite extensive
testimony to you yesterday, and rather than go through that I just wanted to provide you
with some additional testimony we got.
We circulated the policy around to Mr. Paul Brewbaker with the Bank of Hawaii, and
also Professor Carl Bonham from the University of Hawaii Economic Research
Organization, and asked them to provide some comments on the policy, what they saw its
affect on future affordable housing market in Maui County, and I just wanted to
summarize. I think we distributed some of the written testimony that they gave us, but
both of them indicate that it's basically a supply problem the affordable housing situation
in Hawaii right now, and had made comments about what the solutions might be. Dr.
Bonham indicates that the solutions to build more homes, forcing developers to pay for
that, requiring the 20 percent or more affordable for every new development is not good
policy and will not result in enough new affordable homes for, to, to matter. He goes on
to state that the solution can only be found in making easier and cheaper ... making it
easier and cheaper for builders to develop housing, creating incentives for them to do so,
and providing income support, job training, etcetera, to households that are unable to
afford market rents or market prices.
Mr. Brewbaker from the Bank of Hawaii indicated that the bill might do the opposite by
ensuring that housing needs will not be addressed since even less housing could be built
while this ordinance is in effect than its absence. It goes on to further state that it's the
high cost of entitlements that already prevent sufficient affordable housing from being
delivered, that's the problem. Land, design, materials, and labor costs, costs what they
cost, but the option price, the cost of entitlements that's something that the counties
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create. His concluding remarks are pretty pointed . . . indicated that the bill makes it
more likely that Maui's affordable housing problem will worsen, not improve. It
exacerbates the adverse consequences of existing public policy interventions that
contribute to the affordable housing problem. It embraces exactly the wrong policy
posture to solve a problem created by restrictive housing supply policies to begin with.
So these statements are kind of . . . summarize our concerns about the housing policy.
We had specific concerns on different aspects of the bill dealing with 30, 40, 50 percent
in lieu fees, and how that's gonna affect . . . or how we review it's gonna affect the
market. Ironically it may create more high-end housing to pay for what the County looks
like they were gonna be requiring on the lower end because somebody's gotta pay for it.
What we would recommend is that the Council continue discussion on this matter. It is a
statewide problem. Every county is struggling with it right now. No county nor the
Legislature has a solution that's viable right now.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. UCHIDA: I think what was interesting is a few days ago the both money committees at the
Legislature had Professor Bonham and Mr. Brewbaker gave them a briefing on what the
economic outlook was for the State. Both ofthem serve on the Council on Revenues, and
both of them indicated that the housing issue is gonna continue to be a hot issue, and
basically it's a supply problem. So kind of summarizing what they basically have said in
their written testimony we, we ask that the Council really take a step back and allow for
more discussion and invite maybe an economist to come in and brief the Council on what
this type of policy might do for the future residents on Maui. With that I'd be happy to
answer any questions you might have.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Uchida. Members? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, thank you, Mr. Uchida. I, I was reading through your
written testimony, and I guess it's on page seven under the second ... it says the Council
should consider developing a workforce housing policy that includes one or more of the
following . . . and under number two you talk about self-certification compliance with
standards or codes. Are you familiar with the plan review waiver?
MR. UCHIDA: Not on Maui County. No I'm not.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well, that is in existence where the developer basically along
with the individual who's building a home makes certain assertions or is guaranteeing
that they're going to do certain things, and that policy has not worked in my opinion for
this County because where the limekiln situation, and it costs the County millions of
dollars under that settlement for Montana Beach. So if you're saying to self-certify that
people are representing certain things, how would we if that plan review waiver is
currently not working to the benefit of our citizens, how would you see your
recommendation working?
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MR. UCHIDA: That recommendation actually is something that we're working on right now
with the City & County of Honolulu. The self-certification is an option to look at to
create an incentive for developers to build quickly and, you know, alleviate the County of
some of its responsibility. What we're working on with the County ... City & County of
Honolulu is trying to set some parameters for what is acceptable. You know instead of
allowing say LUO compliance, Land Use Ordinance compliance, to be arbitrarily decided
by the developer or the County, set some parameters on what exactly compliance would
(inaudible) And as along as the project fell within those parameters it could move
forward. The developer would be on the hook for any type of liability from that point.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well, that's the way plan review waiver works in theory, but
in reality it's very different. Could you also comment on the area I guess, you know, I've
read it somewhere within here, but because we're talking about workforce housing, the
problem that we're having right now is because we're almost at full employment, much
of the labor, including in the construction industry, has been imported. How does ... do
the recommendations which you've made to us address the importation of workers and
where we're going to put those workers?
MR. UCHIDA: The suggestions we're making aren't targeted for a specific class of workers.
It's ... I think what you're looking at what we're saying that there's a need for housing
across the board, the broad spectrum of housing. There is a critical need in the workforce
housing that, that 140 and below median income group, and there's tools available to help
that. Government funding should be focused on that lower end where you really need
some assistance, you know, public housing, affordable rentals in that 80 percent and
below group, but there's things that government has at their disposal to try and stimulate
the market for the 100 and 140 income group through incentives, through allowing
developers to just remove some of the risks and the hurdles that projects have to go
through. So, you know, our solution is not targeted at construction workers or any
specific class. It's more a comment about what's happening across the board in the State,
you know, the lack of a supply of housing.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Wen, in light of what you're saying though don't you believe
that within the consideration of this policy that there's also some responsibility for the
individuals who choose to import labor whether it's the Westin or whether it's
construction companies, don't you believe that instead of government doing everything
that there is some responsibility on the part of the people who are importing the labor to
actually provide housing? 'Cause what we're looking at is the workforce housing policy,
and I don't see that addressed anywhere within your commentary.
MR. UCHIDA: When you're linking an employer with the housing requirement, are you saying
that as an employer who employees "x" number of employees there have, they have some
obligation to provide housing for these employees?
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COlJNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well, don't you believe if you're importing labor you should
find where they're gonna live before you import them?
MR. UCHIDA: I think the problem is, you know, the market in general in Hawaii we have 2 12
percent unemployment rate right now, and so because of our employment situation,
everybody is looking for workers. It's not just because of one industry is bringing people
in or attracting people from out of state they should be, you know, burden with the
responsibility of providing housing for that group.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well, I, I won't comment because you're obviously not
getting my point. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, any additional questions? No. Mr. Pontanilla followed by Mr.
Kane.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, good morning, Mr. Uchida.
MR. UCHIDA: Good morning.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: In regards to your self-certification, how would you guys
enforce this certification if developers are not in compliance?
MR. UCHIDA: Well, usually it would be on subsequent projects. It would be you know ... I
mean we haven't discussed the full implementation with the Council ... I mean the City
& County of Honolulu right now. That's the one we're having a lot of dialogue with.
Setting the parameters for what would be allowed for self-certification is the first step,
and then coming up with some kind of meaningful enforcement authority or options. I
think that's something that we haven't really discussed fully here, but I think the
developers understand that there's gonna be, you know, some risk to it if they don't
comply, but the trick is how do you set it up so that you have a mechanism of controls.
For the developers that are here for the long term, it may be, you know, a little bit easier
to enforce because they'll have some subsequent projects. For developers that are here
for like one project it may be a little bit more difficult. So those are kinda the issues we
talking about right now.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. And it remains in this area, Mr.
Uchida. Thank you. Good morning.
MR. UCHIDA: Good morning.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Member Johnson brings up an issue that all of us have been
struggling with as we go through the entitlement processes, and the self-certification
component is very difficult. And although we all have our different takes on it, overall I
think Member Johnson is correct that we have a sense that the system as set up currently
is not working the way it was intended to work through policy making. And I guess the
issue that we need to understand is if we're gonna pass off our responsibilities to, to serve
the community and have quality of life issues intact, by self-certification we need to
attach to that the accountability component. I think that's what Member Johnson and
Member Pontanilla are trying to get to ...
MR. UCHIDA: I agree.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... and that's the part that we're struggling with because the
accountability component is not there. And so what we need from you folks obviously
and, and, but in no way am I trying to criticize what you've done. You've provided us
with some lengthy comments, and I think we all appreciate that, but we need to ask you
to take it a step further. And I think you folks do have the resources to assist us, and
provide us with a model of accountability, what are you folks gonna do, if you're looking
for ... because you represent the community that are the movers and shakers of
development in land use planning we need you folks to step up and provide us successful
models from elsewhere that perhaps we don't see or are unable to acquire, we need your
assistance to provide that to us so that we can look at it ... if we're gonna provide you
with the streamline, then we wanna make sure that, that the citizenry and quality of life
issues are protected.
MR. UCHIDA: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And, you know, that's gonna be a difficult task I think on your
folks part, and until we get there at some point we feel we need to move on something
that's gonna make it better, and again, we appreciate the comments from Bank of Hawaii,
you know, and the Economic Professor, but we need, we need to have the alternatives put
in front of us because we're by no means the experts. We're looking to your folks, you
folks are the industry guys moving forward wanting to do your things. Easier to
complain about the process, but unless you come forward and provide alternatives for us
to consider-MR. UCHIDA: I agree.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Are you able to ... and I guess maybe you're gonna reiterate and
as you stated earlier will be your come back. Are you able to focus in on the
accountability component? Is that something that you folks are actually a part of the
discussion and I hope it's a major part.
MR. UCHIDA: Right, we are. We are actually on the City & County of Honolulu Mayor's
Affordable Housing Advisory Committee. And this self-certification issue is one of the
6
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things we're working on in trying to work out the details with the Department of
Planning and Permitting at the administration level. The Council ... City & County of
Honolulu, Councilmember Apo has been recently appointed as the housing chair, and it's
one of the issues that we're gonna be talking to him about also. So, you know, I don't
mean to say that the suggestions we have here have been proven or is any model that we
can refer to. It is work in progress. Like I said everybody's struggling with it. I think if
we can have this type of discussion, and you asked the industry for answers the
expectation is we'll provide for them. You know if we don't know we're gonna tell you
we don't know, it's something different, it's something new, but I think everybody's at a
point where they wanna try something. I think the issues regarding enforceability and
accountability are critical to the success of any kind of self-certification program. I think
the industry realizes that, and they realize they got one shot at making this thing happen.
So you're gonna have a lot of people paying real close attention to whatever comes out. I
can commit from LURF's membership we are committed to help the Council, whoever,
try and resolve this thing. We'd be more than happy to participate in discussion, provide
whatever information we come up with to the Council for your deliberations.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. Mr. Chair, brief, very brief response in a form of a
question ... the bottom line is will you folks ... I'm sure you can make some educated
assumptions as you go in and then the analysis is going to kind of flush out what you
folks have on those educated assumptions. One of 'em may be that at the end of the day
you may find that self-certification as one of the components will prove to not be one of
the viable alternatives because the risk involved or the accountability component 'cause
we struggle with that on levels of government, the accountability, enforcement of, you
know, parking tickets, or speeding ... I mean that's where our issues lie is enforcement,
that's really difficult. Same thing here though we isolate it. At the end of the day the
self-certification may end up being ... and I'll use the analogy that's used in here ... it
may get the opposite affect that you folks are looking for. You want the streamline but
you're gonna be accountable, then you're gonna figure out that the County part i.e.
liability is gonna be huge, and that may be even cost you even more money. Do you
folks have that type of assumption along with others going in to see how you folks can
resolve some of these issues?
MR. UCHIDA: Yeah, I, I ... well, just for me personally that's how we're approaching it. You
know we don't know what the outcomes. We need the discussion. We need to flesh out
what the pros and cons are going to be on some of these things, and see if there's a
middle ground that we all can compromise on, developers and the regulators, and that's
been the challenge right now. You know some of these concepts are so new and some of
'em have a bad history like what you guys are commenting on right here. But I think it's
an option, it's viable, we need to explore it further ... We don't have any preconceived
notions of its viability at this point. There are issues regarding liability, but ultimately the
developer's on the hook for the liability anyway. So when a developer builds a product
and there's something wrong with his time compliance, regardless if the County issued
the permit or not, the developer is part of that litigation to resolve it at the end. So that's
kind of the approach we're taking. If the developer's gonna be ultimately on the hook,
7
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why not shift some of that burden up front on them now, and like you said how we do it,
the mechanics of enforceability, accountability those need to be all worked out, but that's
kind of the approach we're taking.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Uchida. Thank you, Chainnan.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. I was reading through Mr. Brewbaker's
letter to the Council . . . Housing and Human Services Committee, and in one area he
talked about the people that will probably be affected the most is that we would have
insufficient number of middle class ... middle market homes which I think it's the 141 to
160 percent median income based on HUD guidelines, and when you look at the, the
wages it's anything over $87,291 to $99,760. You also mentioned that if we don't
provide housing for this particular gap group that more high-end homes will be built, can
you explain?
MR. UCHIDA: My comments were if you move forward with the policy the way it is, you have
a ... within that 30 percent requirement you have right now, and you broke it down to 15
percent in that below 80 group, and of that ... I forget what the number . . . maybe 5
percent in 50 percent and below. Now the 50 percent and below group is kinda like the
public housing or some kind of really heavily subsidized rental units, and in order for a
developer to do that right now, you're looking at low-income tax credits, Section 8
housing vouchers, different economics to put the deal together. If ... now this becomes a
requirement 'cause other counties have about just a 30 percent requirement, City &
County of Honolulu is 10 percent at 80 percent and below. So of that thirty 10 percent,
80 percent and below, but you folks have refined even further to say of that percentage 50
percent and below have to also be served. So what you're doing is you're requiring more
monies to be put in the lower end units from the project as a whole. So if you're taking
100 units and 30 of 'em have to be in this price range, and then of the 30 I think five have
to be 80 percent or 50 percent and below, another 10 has to be in that 80 percent and
below, the funding for that comes out of the 70 percent that you're selling, the 70 units
you're selling on market. The developer would then have to make more money off of the
market homes in order to cover the subsidy on the lower end.
So you
start--excuse me--you start getting in these extremes where you need to get revenue on
the higher end to pay for the lower end stuff that's required, and that's what we're
commenting on it. The policy may in fact further you know provide product at the
high-end just to pay for the low-end stuff and miss this middle gap group that you're
trying to hit, that's what we're commenting on.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. And I think when you look at our demographics
here as far as employment, there are a lot of young people that are professional teachers
that, you know, we're trying to address here in regards to affordable housing, and part of
the ... and I think one of the things that force them to be in the high bracket is that when
you have both husband and wife working, could be both school teachers, could be one
8
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policeman, one school teacher, then they fall out of, you know, affordable housing
guidelines, and I think although there may be a small percentage, when I read, you know,
Mr. Brewbaker's letter, you know, it makes pretty good sense that we take a look at the
gap group also just a comment. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. The Chair would like to also recognize the attendance of
Member Anderson and with that ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Uchida, thanks for coming in and
sharing with us. You're saying that the high-end has to be pumped up to make up for the
loss in building the low-end 50 percent. I thought that was the purpose of the tax credits.
Wouldn't tax credits alleviate any loss in the low-end?
MR. UCHIDA: Low-income tax credits are used to help fund the construction of the low-end.
It's just a Federal program that's used, and they fund like the lower end rentals mainly.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, so the tax credits would absorb, would help absorb
any loss, offset any loss in building the low-end, that's the way they use it all over the
United States.
MR. UCHIDA: Right. It's another, it's another revenue source that you could use to build
(inaudible)
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, any additional questions? Hearing none. Mr. Uchida, I'd like to
also thank you for submitting your comments to us, yeah, and I, I, we hear you real
clearly when you say, you know, take a step back and take a look at the whole policy.
That's why the word "draft" appears on the entire policy. And my only concern to you
was because you are also helping the other counties with their affordable housing
projects, this is not a one-size fits all.
MR. UCHIDA: Exactly.
CHAIR MATEO: Four separate counties with four very separate needs, different needs. So, you
know, what you're looking at I hope it's not being compared to, you know, your
reference always is to Honolulu. Well, you know, you work fine with Honolulu, our
problems are different and unique so, you know, just a reminder we are ... this is just the
beginning point. There's no decision to be made on this particular policy. We continue
to gather information because the whole intent and purpose of getting to this point was
the establishment of a working draft. So I appreciate your comments . . . points well
taken and thank you for, you know, being here with us this morning.
MR. UCHIDA: Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. The next individual who signed up to testify this morning is Mr.
Grant Chun. And while Mr. Chun is coming down, Members, I just need to let you know
and the general public know that we are having technical difficulties with our sound
system. There is no sound being, being emitted. So that it also includes where the
secretary's connection, her taping abilities is also limited so we are now on a tape
recorder system. So if the technicians were able to correct the sound problems then we'll
be advised to take a short recess so we can get ... you know be audible. So members of
the public our apologizes and that's to let each of you know that we're experiencing
difficulties. With that being said, Mr. Chun good morning.
MR. CHUN: Good morning, Mr. Chair; good Members. My name is Grant Chun, and I'm a
Vice-President of the A&B Properties here on Maui. I hadn't originally intended to stand
up at the podium this morning, but I don't know I walked in the door and the spirit
moved me so here I am.
I just kinda wanted to first of all just offer few brief thoughts on the matter at hand. I just
wanted to thank you all for your efforts, first of all, in entertaining you know the question
of affordable housing. The energy that you all are putting into this effort I think it's, is
admirable and appreciated, and as someone who, you know, has lived here all my life I, I
do wanna say thank you for the time that you're spending on this matter.
For me just stepping back and kind oflooking at this matter maybe not in the micro but in
the macro, I think it's important that the proposed ordinance that you all are entertaining
be crafted in a manner that will of course achieve the desired end result which we all
share that same desire, you know, the provision of affordable worker housing here in our
community. So in that regard just ... again just stepping back, to me it's important that
we always keep in mind that it's important to ensure a dynamic marketplace, and we
wanna definitely adopt a bill that will actually encourage the participation of a variety of
different builders and providers 'cause to me that just provides more in the way of
creativity, and diversity, and competition, and you know the end result to me is a better
product for the consumer. And so that's, that's actually not ... that's actually a statement
made not in my own self interest because obviously you know big companies like the one
I work for aren't going anywhere, but I think that just as a general proposition in terms of
the marketplace, you know, diversity and participation is a good thing. And in that
regard a couple of provisions which to me may have the potential of detracting from that
diversity and that, that participation would be the element of providing housing at a 40
percent level for builders who provide the housing offsite from their project site because
just stepping back it seems to me like all but builders that have land would essentially not
be able to avail themselves of that provision. And similarly I have a concern with regard
to the 50 percent in-lieu requirement. At that level I think it's ... could be characterized
as a policy statement essentially stating a desire that that not be an option that builders
avail themselves out. And in that regard again I would hate ... for the provision to have
a chilling effect on participation of builders who, you know, had no alternative but to
participate in the in-lieu context because I think that the fees that are provided are
important in the context the special needs housing, subsidized housing, our homeless
10
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resources, and that sort of thing so, you know, those are my thoughts, and thank you for
your time.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any questions for Mr. Grant [sic}? Thank you very
much, Mr. Grant [sic}.
MR. CHUN: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: The next individual to testify is Henry Spencer. (end of tape)
MR. SPENCER: Good morning, everybody. Good morning, Danny. Like Grant I wasn't gonna
testify either. I was just gonna watch, but I was listening to you wrestle with the
accountability issue, and to me it's, unless I'm missing something, it's a very simple
solution and it's a, it's pretty much pure and simple business. And it's the same set of
safeguards as when a builder or a contactor builds a development he post a construction
bond, and when a developer wants to be able to close on his lots early he, he does a bond
in final. And those bonds, whatever form they take, whether it's a letter of credit, or a
bond from a bonding company, or everyone's assurance that what is suppose to be done
is in fact done on the construction side, with the construction bonds it's the nuts and
bolts, and the, you know, the sewer line or whatever. On a performance bond it's
a ... that you've met all the requirements that the County, State, whatever, puts upon you
for, to complete your developments. So to me it's a very simple solution. I may be
missing something here but you just ... if you want the self-policing you just make the
individual, the developer post a bond and that's what business people understand the best
is, you know, how am I gonna get that money back? I'm gonna get that money back by
doing what I have to do and what I've said I'm gonna do. So unless I'm missing
something that's my solution.
I just like to say regarding the draft, I'm very pleased with how thorough you guys have
been. It's a ... I recognize that it's a result of many people's hard work and many, many
hours, and it's ... it leaves little, if anything, to interpretation and ... that's a good thing
that this document is that thorough. There are just a couple of things that I have issue
with. I've said before that I support the 30 percent requirement. I believe that in the end
all of our goal is the same thing and that is to get housing built. And you wanna
incentivize people and not make it punitive, and in that sense I think it's critical that the
offsite requirement is the same as the on-site. You have to go with 30 percent both ways.
And I just don't wanna create a situation where you create this wonderful document and
this new . . . these new rules and regulations and nobody shows up to the party.
Everybody says you know what? I'm going somewhere else. I'm gonna go develop
somewhere else. I'm not gonna do the project now. I'm wait for it to expire. I'm gonna
fight it in court. And what you wanna do is get ... you wanna get people to engage in
the process willingly and ... the only solutions are gonna come from sadly it's, these
houses are gonna be built by the private sector. They're not gonna be built by the public
sector and it's ... history has proven that. So I think it's real important that, that it's
structured that way.
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MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. SPENCER: That's it.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, HeillY, thank you for coming. In regard to the comment
that you made about having a same kind of requirement, the 30 percent requirement
whether you build in the district or in the project area outside of it ... you're familiar
with the Maui Nui Housing Task Force recommendations which encourage development
of the housing within the complex as a more desirable thing than having it be somewhere
else, how do you square that, that with creating an incentive to achieve the goals of the
Maui Nui Housing Task Force, and coming up with a policy that doesn't, in my opinion,
using your I guess figures, create any kind of incentives to do what the task force is
recommending.
MR. SPENCER: I don't square up with that and ... I do believe that there should be a
requirement that it has to be built in the same district, and that's my personal opinion.
My goal is to see the stuff get built, and I just ... from talking to people, and talking to
other developers, you don't wanna get ... you don't wanna create a circumstances where
it's just enough to, you know, it's the tipping point, and you miss out on "x" number of
homes because it was just . . . it just created circumstances that were unpalatable to
certain developers that may have just gone ahead and said this is great. I'll build it, I'll
build it in the district. And the goal is to get homes built. We need homes so that's ... I
don't justify it with what-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, okay, so, so basically what you're saying then is there
shouldn't be an option to build it outside of the district-MR. SPENCER: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --to just include it within.
MR. SPENCER: It has to be within the district.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you. I appreciate that, HeillY.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Any additional questions? Ms., Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Hi, Mr. Spencer. Thanks for being here. I'm just curious,
have you ever built any affordable housing in any of your projects?
MR. SPENCER: Urn ... that qua ... , that were based on what they qualified in terms of HUD
guidelines and ... no.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you. But you wanna?
MR. SPENCER: But, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
MR. SPENCER: Yeah, just the last project ... I know what you're referring to, Michelle. And
the last project I did it just ... that wasn't an appropriate place to do it and I did other
things-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm not referring to that, Henry. I just wanna know if you
ever had any experience in building affordable housing.
MR. SPENCER:
No, but there's no difference in building affordable housing and
non-affordable housing.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you. And Ms. Anderson, he, he answered your question.
Members, additional questions? Mr. Spencer, thank you very much.
MR. SPENCER: Yeah, thanks.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Spencer was the last individual signed up to testify. If there's members
in the gallery wanting to testify now is the time to please step up to the podium, and
again, three minutes to testify, a minute to conclude. If you represent an organization
please so identify it, and when you're done with your testimony if you can step over to
the secretary's desk to sign up. Thank you.
MS. MOIKEHA: Thank you. My name is Susan Moikeha, and I do just have a few comments.
I haven't had an opportunity to read through the draft. Just received it on my way in. My
comments are my personal perspective, but a lot of it comes from my experience on the
Commission, and just to let you know I'm not speaking on behalf of the Commission as a
whole.
Couple of things I would like to begin by saying is that I think what you're doing right
now is, is so needed and it's about time, and I appreciate all the work that has gone into
this from the Council, the communities, and your agencies that are advising you. We
struggle with this on the Commission when we're reviewing projects in the SMA and
also in recommendations to this Council. We've been asked by Department of Housing
and Human Concerns, Director Lee, to, to support her in her agreements when it comes
before us on these projects, and we've pretty much complied with that, but I want you to
know we don't do it blindly. We ask the questions, we, we look for different
perspectives, but in the end we have the ordinance, and so we comply with what her
policy is. But it's not to mean, it's not to say that there aren't some issues and problems
that we see. One of the most important things I see is keeping affordable housing
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permanent, and I had the opportunity to go to the National Affordable Housing
Conference in December along with many people here in this community and some of
these Council members, and hear more information on affordable housing in this type of
market that we're in, in a high, high mar. .. , high cost market. And one of the things ...
one of the workshops I took was keeping it permanent, and I see in your appendix to the
draft that that you have that resale formula comparison. And I don't know what kind of
presentation you've had on it, but if you haven't had anything please get some
information. I found that workshop to be really, really valuable. One of the things
indicated by the presenter was two of the one's most used is the appraised value and the
index formula. And within that basically what you're doing is you're retaining the
subsidy. So you have a market-priced affordable house, individual qualifies for certain
amount of that, it's subsidized rest by the government or another agency, nonprofit
possibly, and then as times go a long hopefully equity builds, but you, you cap the sales
price so that you're not following the market. I mean there's no way we, you know,
we're not gonna sell a house at 700,000 to keep that in a permanent affordable situation.
And then that money, that subsidy money comes back when that seller sales or moves up.
He has a little bit of equity so he can move up to maybe a little bit bigger home to, to
meet the size of his income and the needs that he has for his family. And these formulas I
think work just based on what little knowledge I received then, but I, I, I encourage you
to do research on it because I don't think time is gonna work. You can't say keep it for
two years and then sell it at five years or ten. It doesn't keep it permanent. And why I
say this is so important is because given an example we reviewed a project in Kapalua, a
hotel that's gonna be demolished, completely rebuilt, and when we questioned about the
affordable agreement of their assessment the answer came back we did that 20 years ago
on the original structure. Well, you're tearing down the entire structure now things are
changing. In all fairness to the applicant they were downsizing, units were less, but to me
it's a different story, it's a clean slate. We should have affordability now because you're
building a new project. The only exception that would be is if they had kept that
assessment, that impact fee before without building that they were given three ... 30
years ago, if they kept it in a permanent so it's still available today then I would say you
would be exempt from that-MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MS. MOIKEHA: --but I think it's an issue that you really need to look at. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you very much. Last ... Ms. Moikeha if you could please sign up with us. Members ...
I'm sorry and members of the gallery last call anyone wanting to testify now is the time
to step forward? Okay, seeing nobody rushing up with no objections I guess we're gonna
close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objection.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
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... END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...

HHS-4

COUNTY HOUSING POLICY

(C.c. No. 05-132)

CHAIR MATEO: We're gonna go on to the one agenda item this morning and that is HHS-4,
the County housing policy. Members you all have copies of the policy, and for your
information today's, today's exercise is one of gathering information. There is no
decisions gonna be made today. And as just as a recap, for the last nine months, you
know, we've had the opportunity of participating and receiving comments, and
recommendations and the like from many sectors of the community coming together in
helping us to create a housing policy for the County. We have for the last nine months
again been able to take a lot of the information. The purpose and the intent was to
provide a working document for us, a working document that would be our starting point.
The document that is the basis for the policy to be. We have today in front of all of us is
that working document, and we have the opportunity of taking a milestone, you know,
step ahead in meeting this County's needs of affordable housing. We have also with us,
we've asked the Planning Department, Public Works, Finance, as well as the Department
of Housing and Human Concerns to also provide comment on the, of their review of the
draft policy, and I would like at this point to ask Ms. Lee from the department to provide
her comments on the policy as she reviewed it. Ms. Lee.
MS. LEE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good morning, everyone. On the first page, if you don't
mind I'll take this in order, under purpose 2.96.010 ... I don't mean this as a criticism,
but in a way it's a little of a criticism ...
CHAIR MATEO: Criticize go ahead.
MS. LEE: Thank you ... and throughout the ordinance you assign responsibilities to everyone
but the Council. I just wondered if, if you could incorporate something that the Council
might do to speed up the process, okay. And I may continue and still remain in the
Chambers, number two under the definition of resident, some people not included here
would be students; non-unemployed nonworking students 18 years over who may have
been born and raised on Maui are excluded from this program; people who work in the
State but not the County and who moved to Maui; also parents and guardians of the
disabled. Even though you have the disabled listed, sometimes the disabled cannot care
for themselves and they need parents or guardians to be the one's to be eligible for the
housing to take care of them. So those are some, some areas that I, I hope will be
included in the definition of resident or people eligible.
Then under residential workforce housing, under that definition the last, the last word
"HUD" should be deleted. What you could do is stop as . . . at the following income
groups period or semicolon; or as established by the Department of Housing and Human
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Concerns; or as established by the County. And the reason for this is because HUD only
establishes the median income. It doesn't establish moderate income, above moderate
income. Those are terms that we used from HCDH not HUD so I just wanna let you
know that.
Then further down under 2.96.030 Applicability, I would ask what about create existing
agreements? And I would also ask if this section supersedes Chapter 2.94?
Oh, I'm sorry. I missed one point. Further up under resident there doesn't seem to be
any time periods for employment, and I see that as a loophole.
Page three, we really believe that under (A) the trigger should be zoning. Again under
(A) it's unclear whether the Council can add additional requirements ... first they add
requirements at zoning, and then they can add requirements again before subdivision
approval or issuance of a building permit. Okay, I think that verbiage needs to be
clarified.
And then on page four, we're not sure what you meant by perpetuity because you say
perpetuity under (B), but further down you talk about resale pricing and opportunities to
sell to a higher income group and even, even to the market price. So we're not sure what
you mean by perpetuity. Because if you can sell later to a higher income group, this is
really not perpetuity. Also, under resale pricing there's really no restriction for
occupancy before resale. I think you need to add something there.
Okay and under 2.96.050 I would ask how long before the release because now it gives
the provisions where people can be released from their requirements.
Under page five and the waitlist and the implementation part, I'm, I'm absolutely sure the
Chair was planning to give us more personnel to handle the implementation because we
certainly can't do it with the people we have now.
The ... on page eight, a question for Corp. Counsel, can the County Council dictate
administrative rules would be a question under .070. Under .080 we have questions and I
... which the Finance Director will cover. Again, under .090 we'd be happy to expedite
and fast track and do whatever the Council wishes with sufficient resources, but are there
no time limits on the Council?
And finally, you have some language really minor types of language changes which I can
work with your analyst to, to go over, but all in all we believe that we need an ordinance.
We've been trying to establish an ordinance for years. We're supportive of this effort.
We think that discussion needs to continue and we certainly wanna be a partner in this,
Mr. Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Lee. Members, any questions for the Director? Mr. Kane.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, I'll yield to Members.
CHAIR MATEO: I'm sorry, any Member? Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you. Thank you, Ms. Lee for your comments.
You went a little bit too fast and I lost you at one point. I think it was on page five
or ... or actually on page four. The last thing I got was the . . . when talk about
occupancy before resale. I think you were alluding to B.5. on that page and then what
was that that followed right after that?
MS. LEE: On page four I, I asked if you would consider a restriction on occupancy before resale
could take place 'cause there's nothing there. And then under .050 I just had a question
how long before something could be released.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay, that's the one I missed. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. Kane, did you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'll yield to Committee Members.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, questions for the Director? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good morning, Ms. Lee.
MS. LEE: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: On the rules component that you referenced a Corp. Counsel
question on page eight under .070, it reads the director may promulgate rules first and
then that ... I guess we can assume that if the director promulgate rules that the rule shall
require annual reports, and so I'm trying to understand what your concern is because
we're not . . . it doesn't seem like we're forcing any type of administrative rule
mechanism. We're stating that you may do so and ... but if you do so that all we're
asking for is annual reports on it. Can you comment please?
MS. LEE: Yes. And I should have followed up a little bit there. It says the rules shaH require.
It's probably better that you remove that language and just create another section that
says that the director shall be required to provide an annual report rather than trying to
dictate that to be incorporated in the rules, administrative rules.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay, I'm not, I'm not getting it Ms. Director and forgive me.
MS. LEE: Oh, I'm sorry. Okay. Make that-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I guess the two points that I was trying to make is the first part is
the director may promulgate rules so that's not a shall so we're not saying you gotta make
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rules director. We're saying you may make rules and if you do I'm reading this
as ... and if you do then you're just required to provide us with annual reports. So I'm
trying to be clear on what you're trying ... your word-smithing I guess is what we're
focusing on. How you ... how it would read to clearly state what the intent is. The first
sentence-MS. LEE: In other words I probably would have done something like .070 the director may
promulgate rules to implement this chapter.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yes.
MS. LEE: 2.96.071 the director shall provide an annual report to the County Council ... I'd
make that a separate section in the ordinance as a requirement and not part of some rule
that mayor may not happen.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I see. Okay, so, okay, it's just a ... okay, thank you very much.
I understand. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Kane. Thank you. Members, any additional questions for
the Director? Hearing none, we're gonna move ... we're gonna go ahead and ask the
next department to come on down. You know what, Members, we're gonna be checking
our audio. At this particular point the Chair will take a ten-minute recess at this
particular point. Recess. (gavel)
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:10 a.m.
10:28 a.m.

CHAIR MATEO: Meeting of the Housing and Human Services Committee will reconvene.
Members, at this particular time we're gonna continue on with getting comments from
the departments. The next department we've asked to provide comment is Finance and
we have Mr. Kalbert Young. Mr. Young.
MR. YOUNG: Good morning, Mr. Chair; good morning, Council members. I also have with
me Mr. Lance Okumura. He's the real property tax administrator for the, for the County.
Thank you for the opportunity to offer some comments on this proposed draft. Although
the real property tax section in this proposal is rather brief, we do have some comments
that go to what is presented, and while not offering any opinion as to how it should be
incorporated, I'd just like to make some points.
First of all that the ... just to make clear that the Real Property Tax Division and the
Administration really can only control the assessment calculation for real property. So
therefore in this particular section which is ... I'll cite it for the record 2.96 ....
CHAIR MATEO: Zero eight zero.
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MR. YOUNG: '" .080, we need to make clear what is referenced by capping at 10 percent per
year. Is it the increase in assess value or is it the increase in taxes that are intended.
We're assuming that it's an increase in the assessed value because the Real Property Tax
Division really only can calculate the assessment. We don't control what the tax rate will
be and therefore not what the tax bill will be but ifit's, if your, if your intent is 10 percent
increase on the tax bill that should be as well be made clear. From an administrative
standpoint there is some issue that we haven't had a chance to really assess what it would
take to track and record these properties into perpetuity, specifically on the declaration
that these properties will be classified as affordable, what will happen when the
properties are transacted, saled ... sold, transfer, etcetera. We have not had the time to
evaluate what it would take. It looks like from the ordinance that there'll have to be some
degree of coordination between the Housing and Human Concerns Department, and the
Real Property Tax Division to ensure that as these properties are transferred that they are
recorded accordingly.
A question as to the effect of Section 2.96.060(E)(4)(d), which basically is the.
allowance for resale of the property should the County not exercise its right to purchase
the opportunity to sell this property at market rate. So the question would be is it the
intent of the ordinance that these properties will still qualify for property tax cap if they
are sold at market.
Also we'd prefer if there could be some clarification as to how these properties would be
handled under the property tax cap. If the owner should make any improvements or
additions to the property at any point I guess into perpetuity if they're gonna claim this
property tax cap.
And five I think this ordinance section could be benefit, benefited by clarification that the
property tax cap would only be applied if the taxpayer was an owner-occupant, or that if
in the case that it's rented at a later date that it's rented at the same affordable guidelines
that's presented in the ordinance.
And lastly I wanted to provide information to the Council that the Real Property Tax
Division currently freezes values for properties that are subject to a ten-year affordable
housing buyback restriction. So only when the restriction is lifted or the ten-year period
is passed do values or assessed values return to market. If improvements are made to the
property the market value of the improvements are added at that time. I provide this
information just so that the Members are aware that there currently is a method to which
to handle these affordable housing restrictions that Council frequently sees in the
entitlement process, and how it affects the assessed values for such properties.
Mr. Lance Okumura is actually available for the Members benefit should you have any
technical questions related to property assessments, taxes and alike. Thank you, Mr.
Chair.
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CHAIR MATEO: Members, any questions for Director Young? Ms. Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Kalbert, with regard to the I guess the improvements
that would be made under the circumstance that you just repeated to us, so you're saying
(end of tape) that let say the person goes into the house and maybe they have a child
after the first year so they wanna put an addition on to the affordable home, you're saying
that they do not get any tax I guess increase in their assessment and their assess value
until after they've reached that ten-year threshold is that correct?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Young.
MR. KALBERT: Ms. Johnson, no, sorry. To make clear under the current situation ... the
current arrangement ifthere is this restriction on the sale, this affordable housing buyback
restriction, if an improvement is made or an addition is made, the addition or the
improvement is valued and assessed at market. The market value of that improvement is
assessed, but the original dwelling, the dwelling that was sold at affordable or that has
this restriction on it, that is actually capped for the duration of the restriction period.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, okay. So basically even if they were expanding their
home then to accommodate a growing family, they would still be assessed the full value
for the market improvements or the market value for the improvements that they had
made not at any kind of a reduce rate?
MR. KALBERT: Correct, Ms. Johnson. So that's the current process. So if the intent of
Council in this ordinance is otherwise, if that part could made clear in terms of how this
property tax cap arrangement, you know, what is your intent.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And, Mr. Chair, maybe that is one area that we could
take a look at it because in my opinion if you wanna keep the home affordable perhaps
for a small family that even if at some point there is a resale and it is in an affordable
bracket, what I don't believe we wanna have is the market value distorting in any way the
affordability of the home for maybe like a small starter home for a future family. So if
we can look at even income criteria
that area and maybe make some kind of
adjustment because I just don't wanna penalize people if they have a growing family, you
know, I mean that's what you expect young families to do. So they shouldn't be
penalized with having those market impacts assessed onto their current valuation 'cause
then if they do tum around and sell they're not going to be able to sell to somebody else
who'd be in a similar financial situation. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. Young, the existing ten-year freeze, is that renewable? Or is
it just first ten years and that's it? Is there an opportunity for continuum after the initial
ten years?
MR. YOUNG: Well, Mr. Chair, it's only that onetime, and I'm only speaking to instances where
there is this restriction placed on affordable housing units for ... under this buyback
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clause. From my understanding, you know, the ten years is ... I think it's currently in
the policy now, but there are properties out there that are not under this ten year ... ten
being the number ... it could be more, it could be less as far as I know, but I'm only
bringing this up to illustrate that if there is this restriction it does affect the assessed
value.
CHAIR MATEO: And, and, just, just, you know, so I can just put you on the spot right here,
take the existing, the exis ... , or the draft copy we're looking at the same section you cited
2.96.080, the Department's feelings on whether or not a cap on property assessments is
something that the Department can in fact work with whether it be 10 percent or
whatever, whatever percent the Department, and Housing and Human Concerns come up
with as a fair number. Is that something that's workable for the County?
MR. YOUNG: Well, Mr. Chair, I guess if you're asking if we can do a cap, the Administration
can, you know, Real Property Tax Division can do a cap on the assessed value, it's
possible to do it. The philosophical decision of whether or not it should be 10 or 15 or
whether to do one at all I think rest, rest with your guidance.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you very much. Members, any questions, additional questions
for Director Young? Thank you very much, Mr. Director. If we can ask . . . . go . . . if
we can ask Mr. Arakawa, Public Works Director to come on down. Mr. Young, if
possible if your comments could also be forwarded to us because of our difficulty with
the audio and the taping situation? Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you for asking the Director for his comments in writing.
Ifwe could have the Housing and Human Services Director's comments in writing also.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And if we could have copies to that.
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, thank you. Staff will be touching base with Ms. Lee. Mr. Arakawa,
good morning.
MR. ARAKAWA: Good morning, Mr. Chair. I just have couple brief comments on the
proposed draft. I, I support, first of all, the change that has been proposed by Ms. Lee
regarding Section 2.96.040 residential workforce housing requirements whereby these
requirements are established prior to zoning rather than subdivision or a building permit.
And the other section I'd like to make some comments on is Section 2.96.090 relating to
permit fast tracking and the ... it's basically one sentence which reads the County
Council will continue to work with the Administration to expedite the building permit
process to no more than 60 days per permit for workforce housing developments. I just
did want to mention that building permit plans are submitted to our Department. We're
basically the hub of the wheel and from there it is circulated out to various agencies for
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revlew. These could include Federal agencies, State, as well as other County agencies.
Some of the comments from these agencies may and in fact have taken longer than 60
days, and in the case of especially State and Federal agencies, it's beyond our jurisdiction
to compel these agencies to give us their comments within a certain time frame. We can
certainly ask them or request for expedited processing, but beyond that like I said we
have no power to compel the submittal of comments.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any questions for the Director? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Arakawa, is there any time when
you don't get a response from an agency say DOT, or Department of Health, or State
Historic Preservation Division, and, and time has lapsed and the Department just goes
ahead and approves the subdivision without those comments?
MR. ARAKAWA: No, we would wait for the comments first.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Additional questions? Mr. Director, the Department currently has the
Technical Committee that reviews affordable housing projects. You're, you're a part of
that particular group.
MR. ARAKAWA: Yes.
CHAIR MATEO: To fast track the County requirements on the developer is that possible within
60 days?
MR. ARAKAWA: I think that the Technical Review Committee has been a big help as far as
trying to coordinate issues for particular projects, and I think generally it has been a good
thing as far as processing. Whether, you know, the existence of that committee itself
would serve to have all of the comments in to the applicant by 60 days I think is an open
question 'cause I think it depends on the project itself, and the staff of the agencies, and
whether or not they have other projects that are on line for review or, you know, various
other factors that our agency itself doesn't control per se but-CHAIR MATEO: That--go ahead. I'm sorry.
MR. ARAKAWA: But, but I, I think in general fast tracking and expediting of permitting is,
you know, an issue that I think we all should try to see where we can improve I can grant
you that.
CHAIR MATEO: So I was just concerned because at this particular point you have a group of
individuals primarily the directors of the departments, primarily that discuss the various
applications, the merits of, and the content and scope of the projects, and because you all
getting together to discuss it, it just seems that all of the responsible people have the
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opportunity during that particular period to help expedite the process because the
discussion on it is occurring right there, and you have the more immediate opportunity
on, of the inter-department type of need in dealing with the various applications so that
the intent was to allow that particular process and that opportunity to occur so that the
process is in fact in securing the permits could be I guess, you know, like moving on fast
track because that was the purpose and the intent of the initial committee itself. So if you
can comment on it.
MR. ARAKAWA: Like I was mentioning I believe the committee has helped as far as trying to
coordinate any issues between departments or any hang ups that might have occurred
between departments, but each individual department that reviews the plans basically still
have, still has to go over each of those plans in detail, and make their specific comments
and have the applicant resolve those comments prior to the sign off.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you. And Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. In the committee do we have any committee
members from the Department of Health, and Department of Transportation, people from
the State?
MR. ARAKAWA: No, these are only County agencies.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Milton because of the fact that, you know, you made the
comment that you would prefer to have this attached at the time of zoning being one of
the triggers, how do you then ... in light of your comment, how do you address people
who own lots for a long periods of time, they bought in a subdivision, or even a
developer holding a large number of lots for a long period of time, and then maybe ten
years or 12 years down the road, you know, now saying oh, well, I satisfied my
requirements, or I did whatever I was gonna do ... because the value of a dollar 12 years
ago was one thing, the value of it now is something totally different. Why wouldn't you
tie it to current existing conditions?
MR. ARAKAWA: Let me try to answer your question in this manner. If, if these requirements
are tied to subdivision or building permit approvals, generally those approvals are very
ministerial type of approvals from our standpoint. All of the requirements should be or
should have been spelled out by that time in order to get the approval. If it's a question
of where the units, affordable units will be built, how much of, for what income groups, I
think those types of discretionary types of decision should be handled through the zoning
process. If it is handled through some sort of a ministerial process then what would be
required of the developer I think should be made very, very clear so that everyone knows
that this is what is going to be required in each specific instance otherwise the
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interpretation would be left to basically our Department or our staff, or basically the
Administration to try to figure out exactly what this housing policy would be. And I
think there is a lot of variation in individual applications so from our standpoint it would
be more beneficial if it can be handled earlier in the process rather than later.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And I understand that, you know, from a practical
perspective, but then you look at development or deferral agreements, which are entered
into, and at some future time the people are suppose to pay once that threshold has been
reached of more than three units, and we have never collected a dime, you know. So I
don't understand if you're making the argument on the one side it seems like there's no
enforcement on the other side.
MR. ARAKAWA: Well, the provision you're referring to is actually allowed by the Code, and I
think it kind of reinforces my point in wanting to have these types of issues resolved
up front so that it doesn't get open to interpretation at the back end that's my opinion.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Well, if, let's say for example, because of the passage
of time, and also because of the situation that was illustrated by Ms. Moikeha, are you in
favor or could you consider some kind of a time lapse that if this is not done within a
certain period of time then, you know, the restriction or let's say the requirement could be
revisited, you know, either use it or lose it kind of concept?
MR. ARAKA WA: I think that something like that could be considered by the Council. It
should be considered again as part of the zoning, general zoning, or the entitlements that
are given to a particular property. And as I mentioned ifit, if those decisions are suppose
to be made at subdivision or at building permit, from my point of view that's too late in
the process.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Arakawa, I wanna pick your brain
a little while you're here if I can. The representative from Land Use Research
Foundation in his testimony that ... I don't think you've probably seen it, but he gave us
a eight page testimony and he talked about self-certification. First of all, just a quick
question, would this comport with the Uniform Building Code?
MR. ARAKAWA: I don't believe that provision is in the Uniform Building Code itself, but if
the Councilor the County of Maui wants to proceed with some sort of self-certification
process it would have to be specified in the ordinance as an addendum to the Building
Code.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And it would ... we'd also have to amend Title 19.
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MR. ARAKAWA: That ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No?
MR. ARAKA WA: That could be as well.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could you give us just, Milton, kind of a brief overview of
the inspection process that your Department goes through in approving a subdivision.
The various steps.
MR. ARAKAWA: Let me go over ... generally what happens is that an applicant submits the
subdivision plans to our Department for review. We circulate it out to various agencies
for review and comment. By Code we have 45 days in which to issue or not issue a
preliminary subdivision approval. In many instances the comments come in after the 45
days. So generally by Code, since we have to issue it within 45 days, we will basically
condition that preliminary approval to basically say that if you haven't gotten the
comments you'll have to obtain the comments from the particular agency prior to your
final subdivision approval. So after the preliminary subdivision approval is granted, then
all of the required improvements are done by the applicant, and if they are done to the
satisfaction of the, all of the agencies concern then final subdivision approval is granted.
There is also an option to bond the final subdivision. So some of the improvements may
not physically be done at final subdivision approval, but if the applicant provides a bond
to do his improvements within a specified time, then the final subdivision approval is
granted.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So after the preliminary approval is issued with all the
conditions of things that need to be done, what, what I'm interested in, Milton, is the
steps necessary for the inspectors to go out and actually look on site before the developer
can go to the next stage. Can you explain that.
MR. ARAKAWA: The inspectors go out basically at various stages, and of course if they're
gonna be having underground work done, for instance, we need to inspect it before it gets
covered up. Any kind of waterlines, sewer lines, drainage work of course needs to be
inspected prior to actually ... having it covered up and hidden. So they'd have to call
our inspectors when they are ready for inspection, and we'd go out and inspect it. Ifit's
built in accordance with the plans, then it's approved and they can move on to the next
step.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, let me just stop you right there. How long of a wait
when somebody is ready they call you and say we're all ready for inspection, we wanna
move forward, we gotta cover this up, how long does it take for an inspector to get what
is it? Is there a backlog? What kind of a time frame are we looking at?
MR. ARAKAWA: It depends on the scheduling. I think as far as things like ... well, offsite
inspections generally we know that people are in a rush to get things done. And it kind of
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depends on the backlog. I really can't give you a time, but I know our inspectors try to
get out there as soon as they can basically.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay and then the next step.
MR. ARAKAWA: Well, once a specific improvement is completed, they can go on to the next
step whether it's ... you know if you're putting in, for instance, a waterline under a road,
if we inspect that and it's built in accordance with the plans, then of course you can build
the road on top of it, you can build your curbs, gutters, your sidewalks, any drainage
swales that may be placed along the shoulders and so on.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And then-MR. ARAKAWA: It's a sequential process.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, that's what I'm trying to get at, Milton, is the
sequence. So then there's another inspection for electrical?
MR. ARAKAWA: In the electrical, yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So my point, Mr. Chair, is you know the primary purpose
of government is to provide for the health, safety, and general welfare of the public, and
that's why these inspection periods are required so that government is certifying that
you're meeting the code, and what you're doing is, you know, for the safety of the people
who will eventually, you know, own and live in this home and ... I'm very, very
disturbed about the possibility that we could take that, that oversight away from
government just to expedite the building process . . . you know should there by any
problems down the road, and who knows if there's no inspection before something's
covered up it may not only affect that one homeowner, it could affect a whole subdivision
and somebody, a neighbor, which is why we have government inspectors to go and check
these things. So I would be very cautious about just, you know, giving them a blank
check and hoping that the bond works at the end because, you know, then we're taking
our responsibility out of protecting the public and telling the public you're on your own.
If you got a problem you get an attorney and go to court, and I don't think that's what
we ... we don't wanna solve one problem and create another. So I appreciate that
overview from Mr. Arakawa.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. And, and Mr. Arakawa also if we could ask you to put
your comments in writing as well because of our difficulties. And your comments
referencing the 60 days on the permit fast tracking, apparently I kinda hear the 60 days
might be something that is too soon in being able to provide the permits. What is
acceptable?
MR. ARAKAWA: Councilmember Mateo, I would prefer to defer that question to the various
agencies that may review this. In our case for the kinds of applications that are submitted
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to our agency, I believe 60 days is a good goal. Whether or not we'd be able to meet 60
days in all instances from . . . I'm just talking about from our Department's
standpoint ... I'm not sure if we can do that in all instances, but I think it'd be a good
goal for us to try to do it all within 60 days. And as far as the language it doesn't
mandate the 60 day timeframe, but it's basically saying try to get it done within 60 days,
and I think generally from our standpoint ... my Department's standpoint we're fine with
that.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Members, any additional questions for the Director?
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Milton, I hate to belabor this, but I'm still going back to in
my mind how this is working currently with regard to the approvals ... let's say we give
our requirement and so many homes in the affordable category are to be built, and the
subdivisions going forward, how is that actually being enforced in terms of the
concurrency requirement because ... you know do you do any enforcement? Is there any
other agency that's doing the enforcement to see that the homes are actually being built
and sold on those various tiers, or is that all Housing and Human Concerns?
MR. ARAKAWA: Councilmember Johnson, to the extent that there are or may maybe zoning
conditions that already apply to a particular property, if say a developer comes in and
wants to either build a new development, or redo an old development, all the building
permit plans get circulated to the Planning Department who would then do the check for
zoning conformance. And it's basically the Planning Department who would make that
determination as far as whether or not all of the conditions are in a particular instance
would, would comply.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, so if somebody came to you and they wanted to get a
building permit, let's say they had their lot for awhile, what would be the trigger that in
your mind or in Planning's mind that would occur that would say oh, well, look, you
know, your subdivider didn't provide all the housing units that they were required to do
underneath this, what would you do? Would you just tell him no you can't build
or ... who, who's gonna be responsible? And what action can now be taken?
MR. ARAKA WA: If an applicant came in with such a building permit, that the plans for their
proposed development would be circulated to the Planning Department, and if the
Planning Department determines that all of the affordable housing say that was suppose
to have been built under some previous conditions were not built, then they would not
sign off on the building permit, and we would not issue the building permit, and
compliance to the condition basically would fall to Planning.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, well, under the scenario that I think Mr. Uchida was
talking about he, he made a statement saying that well, you know, you could exact that on
a future development, or if the person didn't certify if they were a developer, they didn't
certify or comply with all the conditions, you could exact that on a future development
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you cannot do that in terms of my understanding. Is that correct? You know so let's say
company x, y, z is required to build 30 percent affordable housing and they don't fulfill
their obligation, you cannot on a future development or future phase ... well, maybe on
future phase of that same development, but you can't exact it out of that same developer
because they didn't satisfy a condition, or prohibiting them on another one, or, or is there
something in the ordinance currently that would prevent them from getting a new
subdivision if they had outstanding requirements (inaudible)
MR. ARAKAWA: If there are some unmet obligations, I would assume that we would need to
enforce those and make sure that those conditions are complied with. And again, you
know, the responsibility for compliance with any zoning conditions would fall to the
Planning Department, and we would rely on Planning Department to tell us whether or
not such compliance has been, has been achieved or not.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And one issue, and this would be for our committee,
Mr. Chair, and we've spoken about this before. When a developer comes in they have
the different tiers or requirements, I would like our committee to take a look
at ... through our reporting we're gonna know I think that new condition that we've been
putting in like Haliimaile, and Kapalua Mauka, I would like to know if they have actually
satisfied the requirements because when it goes over a certain number of days and it's not
sold to somebody that is in an affordable income range (end oftape) is it really deemed
satisfying the requirements? Because if you were required to deliver so many homes in
so many categories, and yet because of the expiration of 120 days, or 160 days, or
180 ... whatever it might be, you went over that, and then those homes were sold at
market, has it really been that you have satisfied that requirement? Because in my eyes it
might meet the letter of I guess the requirement, but does it meet the purpose and intent
of delivering affordable homes. So I would like to see us and maybe Corporation
Counsel can take a look at what is the legality, or iflet's say your final tier like in the
Betsill project that's been ... Kaanapali or, you know, towards Napili, if that particular
project, all of those homes sold in that final tier went right to market, I think it's a little
bit late for us to do anything about that because the homes were already sold, but when
we put conditions on does that meet the purpose and intent of delivering affordable
homes when they don't really go to those people
those income categories when they
just go to anybody.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Ms. Johnson. Additional questions? Thank you very
much. Mr. Arakawa, thank you very much. And the last department that we're gonna
ask to provide comment is the Department of Corporation Counsel, Mr. Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Mr. Chair, I've had opportunity to review the proposed ordinance before you,
and I would be remiss in not stating that credit should go or whether it's credit or not
should go to your staff Gayle Revels, Lance Taguchi started this thing, and I note Carla
Nakata is in the ordinance ... in the audience. So they're the one's who did this. They
did a lot of hard work, and they had some ... the formal comments from our office.
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\Vithout being asked, we've, our office would feel that this is a good start. This is not a
perfect ordinance, but we tried to craft it and it will be evolved into a defendable
ordinance, but just the initial comments on what you have here and taking from the
departments that have previously commented ... on page one under the purpose, I think
it should be expanded or clarified whether the purpose is for residential workforce
housing, but yet you put special needs target housing target needs, and further on in the
definition you put disabled, and dependence, and retirees. It might get lost in the shuffle
as to who you are really serving. I further note that previously Member Kane had
introduced an amendment about employment, and I think his proposal was minimum of
20 or 36 hours per week. I see that this ordinance does not define employment. So I'm
taking it that you have to be fully employed or ... I'm taking it that it's not defined. I
kinda question the fact that one, one could question the fact that, you know, whether
employment is, requirement is even needed because if they're not employed they
couldn't make the, they couldn't qualify to purchase it unless they have cash in the bank
that would then subsidize the monthly payments, but even that they're limited on these
eligibility requirements.
Anyway, moving on, under Section page two 2.96.030 Applicability, there is a question
whether or not condos or apartments are covered here. It should be clarified that it will
be covered 'cause you know condos or apartments they really don't follow the
subdivision process that we normally do because they're not subdivided. However, for
assessment purposes they are included.
2.96.040 . . . reading paragraph (A) I would suggest that it read unless otherwise
determined by the County Council, prior to final subdivision approval or issuance of a
building permit of any afford ... applicable development the department shall require not
approve, shall require .... then you go down to the various scenarios. That leaves the
issue open like in park assessments that this body has struggled with whose
decisions ... is it the Director, or is it the applicant, what if they disagree, but you should
make it clear that it is the, either the County or the applicant's choice.
Moving onto page four under (B) Housing unit restrictions, I note the discussion from
member Moikeha of the Planning Commission, which again I comment that this, this bill
or proposal will be referred or should be referred to the Planning Commission. So I take
it she speaking personally on behalf of the Maui Planning Commission.
So anyway, reference was made to perpetuity. The provisions . . . I mean the other
ordinances that we've looked at, specifically Napa City, California, as well as the Big
Island's ordinance, they're not in perpetuity. The City of Napa has chosen a period of20
years. The Big Island's ordinance, unless I'm missing something, references a three-year
period. So you may wanna refocus your determinations. I know the problem. I know
the escalation. Perpetuity may be a perpetuity creating a neighborhood that you may not
want, or enslaving the people who live there from reaping the benefits of an American
traditional society, but that's your choice. But again, the ordinances that we've looked at
rarely do you have perpetuity.
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Moving on page five under .050 subsection F. there's a reference to prOVISlOn of
residential workforce housing unit credits as applicable. We don't see any reference to
any credits, credit sections in here. So you either put a credit section in or you take this
thing out.
Page six on right in the middle it says "Limitations on eligibility". I guess the staff chose
to give applicants two chances to qualify. Discussion should be had as to why two? Why
not three, why not four, why not just one? But you should have discussion on that.
Under the bottom of, on bottom of page six, "Homeowner selection priority", basically
residents shall receive first priority of available units. As previously discussed we see no
problem in that. There's no preference involved as previously discussed. Our office will
support this as long as it's not duration of residents versus bona fide residents, and I think
the Council has been advised on that previously.
Finance Director's discretion on page eight 2.96.080, that should be discussed as far as
what is being capped. You have the authority to cap taxes which you do, you review
every year. The assessment is found in Chapter 2 ... ,3.48 I think under valuations. That
should be ... I believe this benefit should be in that chapter if you're talking about
valuations.
Under rules the Housing Director references ... discussion was correct. 2.96.070 the
ordinance should enable the Director if he or she chooses to promulgate rules pursuant to
Chapter 91 or 92 HRS. A separate section should be a mandatory reporting requirement
for your information.
We haven't really looked at pages .. page eight on the bottom starting in the middle of
repealing Chapter 2.86. There's a lot of stuff in there which are ... may still be, may still
apply. I'm not sure what housing projects that the County still runs, but if you repeal that
chapter we may have some implications. I think we still run a project in Lahaina
pursuant to that chapter so that should be looked at.
Repealing that section on subdivision section, Section 18.040.057, that's, that should
be ... we feel that should be no problem because this would then substitute it.
Again, Section 5 that amends the hotel timeshare ordinance 2.94 by putting in perpetuity
again that should be reviewed, but it's, it's ... we basically ... that ordinance call for the
enactment of this ordinance. So what you're doing here is fulfilling the requirements of
that section. So it's kinda like double coverage.
Staff and your Chair had come up with some amendments, which will be subsequently
discussed I imagine, that would make this ordinance perhaps more palatable and
defendable in a ... I believe he's gonua propose that this ordinance not apply to certain
situations, exemptions, or exclusions, and I leave that to your Chair. There's a laundry
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list of projects that may not come under this. For example, projects which you have
reviewed and attached conditions and entered into agreements for affordable housing
requirements be it 10, 20, 30 there are no review, they passed your review already. So
again as a general law that, general rule that all laws shall not be retrospected. So you
can't whack 'em twice. There's another provision where that this body may, if asked by
any particular applicant, can modify, revise, or even totally waive these requirements by
resolution for special circumstances, but then again that's an opportunity, and the courts
have looked at those provisions that ... and ordinances that have those provisions are
more defendable in saying that, you know, it's not a total black and white. You still have
the discretion to waive or modify.
Further amendments should be considered
regarding ... and we'd looked at these amendments to have, to be more extendable.
Should be considered to have not only requirements that this ordinance be imposed, and
(inaudible) this is not a taking situation. I don't care what the people in the audience say,
this is not a taking, but because there are requirements you should also offer incentives,
density bonuses, fast tracking, permit ... permit waiver fees for projects that are subject
to this ordinance.
Lastly, I shouldn't say lastly, but last on my list today is that this ordinance, as we
understand it, does not, the trigger is not zoning. It's not rezoning, it's not conditional
zoning. It's at building permit or subdivision, and it's intended to apply to all projects
except those that you have excluded, and except those with current enforceable
agreements. And contrary to what your Public Director said, if passed this would
mandate before the building permit is issued for final subdivision is granted, they review
a signed agreement between the applicant and the Director of Housing as to how they
would comply with these requirements. You don't have that agreement building permits
will not be issued. To answer Member Johnson's concern as far as certificate of
occupancies, there is a provision in your ordinance about concurrence, one for one. So if
they require 30 units in a 100 unit project, the first 30 market will be okayed as long as
the first 30 affordables are okay or permitted. The balance of the markets won't be
issued until the first 30 affordable. That's how you time this, these requirements.
Mr. Chair, I'm running out of voice, and that's all I have today, but like I said this is a
good beginning for most of us, but it needs to be reviewed.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Mr. Kushi.
Counsel? Ms. Johnson.

Members, any questions for Corp.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Ed, and I appreciate some of your
comments and I ... especially thank you for the last comment because we need to have
some teeth in these provisions. One of the questions that I have is in regards to the whole
subject of perpetuity, through your research have you been able to find that in the
jurisdictions that had maybe a 10-, or a 20-year window, or whatever it was, that once
that expired, if those units went to market, were there any provisions that you can recall
that would then trigger I guess it would be the circumstance that was brought up by Ms.
Moikeha where okay, you do one, you do your affordable requirements for that project,
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and maybe that was 20 years ago, now you come in, you're gonna make modifications to
a subdivision or to a project area, do those requirements or do those triggers now get
looked at it again and say well that was then, this is now because your 20-year window
has expired, have you looked into that?
MR. KUSHI: Member Johnson, no. The ordinance that we looked at was just enacted by the
City of Napa in late 1999 so their ten year period is not up yet, but strangely enough that
ordinance requires a mandatory annual review of their provisions. Likewise I believe that
the Big Island's ordinance has a mandatory review of the provisions, and this ordinance
strangely enough has a sunset of five years. So, you know, again, when you say
perpetuity, forever and forever, the Department of Housing and Human Concerns always
wrestles with the problem of a bona fide affordable buyer in a ten year affordable unit,
and it's a first mortgage, and they wanna refinance that mortgage, no problem. We
would consent to it. If they want a second or third mortgage that property and they have
equity, we have to ask them you know what are you going to use the money for?
Improvements to the house, college tuition, vacations . . . then it leaves it up to the
discretion of the agency. If the house is falling down in perpetuity, you know, do you
commit them to living in a rundown place without the ability to refinance? So those are
the nuts and bolts of when you say forever and ever.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: If for example somebody, you know, I was giving I guess,
you know, somebody's in a house and they're in it for a relatively short period of time,
their family grows, and they're making improvements, because of what Mr. Young was
saying where the improvements are then added in I guess to the assessed value, wouldn't
that be a way if we adopt that method of thinking or some compromise, wouldn't that be
a way though of allowing that person to at least have some equity that was greater than
what they had originally begun with?
MR. KUSHI: Member Johnson, I believe in your ordinance you have a definition of the term
cash, cash equity which would cover situations as you described. I'm not sure where to
find it.
(pause)
MS. REVELS: If you mean resale pricing it's on page four, it's number five about halfway
through the page.
MR. KUSHI: No. Maybe I'm looking at a different ordinance but ... I know that there was
discussion that we define the term called cash equity which is not the interest you pay
which you can deduct on your taxes is the principal on your mortgage, and it's any
principal payments that you've done to improve the property that will be added on to a
calculation of resale price, and that will be added on to your proposed 25 percent spread.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, it's ... and you think that's somewhere in here.
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MR. KUSHI: Yea..1}, you know, I know that I saw it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, I didn't see it either, but anyway I guess what I'm
trying to get at Mr. Kushi is that let's say if we were to make in some cases, depending
on the situation, maybe we want a 10-year buyback, in other cases maybe one we want a
minimum of 15 years, or 20 years, you know, farther out depending on I guess each
individual development, do you believe that this ordinance can be flexible enough or
should be flexible enough to accommodate that and to maybe have some developments
that come before us you're gonna wanna have them in perpetuity particularly when
companies are certifying that they're gonna be rental units and . . . then you can do in
perpetuity, and maybe some other ones where maybe the company might be sold
somewhere down the line, it's not maybe what I would call one of the big five companies
here on the island where there may be some change of hands at some future point, do you
believe that we should be looking towards including some ofthese ranges in here and that
might help to address some of the criticism of locking people into a particular category?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, and that's why we are recommending that the Council upon request has the
authority to modify some requirements, but if they don't ask then, you know, it's forever,
right, but if they ask based on their project specific concerns then you should consider
and have that authority to modify. If you don't then it's really ... you may be suspect.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and my only concern I guess, and this is
something we've talked about before, Mr. Chair, my only concern is that in ... have this
kind of ordinance been applicable years ago when much of the development took place in
our older communities, maybe if it was in perpetuity some of these original subdivisions
that we're looking at, particularly I look at Central, and I look at these beautiful old
plantation homes, and these monstrosities coming up, you know, where they're adding on
second and third floors, and if it had been maybe some kind of provision that was in
perpetuity that it become or they maintain this affordable, then you wouldn't have these
multimillion dollar estates, and these other homes being added right next to these other
modest units and ... I don't know. That's just my concern. Because it does over time
tend to change the nature of our neighborhood if this affordability component I guess is
taken out so that's just my thought anyway, but I appreciate your in put, Mr. Kushi.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you. Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman. If no other Committee
Members have questions, I'd like to ask the Corporation Counsel a couple of questions.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. I wanted to preface my question first by saying,
Mr. Chairman, I think you're proceeding in the right manner. There have been members
of the community who are saying why isn't this legislation done right now? Well, this is
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significant legislation, and as we all kJ10W good legislation takes time so I appreciate the
direction you are taking, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. Kushi, question on subsection (B)(3) of 2.96.040, which relates to the percent of
workforce housing within an income category that is set by the draft bill, the Director I
guess, as I read it, the Director can provide an exemption, and as a result, you know, does
this section permit the Director to eliminate a particular income category, or does this
section permit the Director to adjust the percentage within an income category? I would
just like some clarification at least through your eyes Corporation Counsel.
MR. KUSHI: Yeah, you're looking at page four.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: That's correct.
MR. KUSHI: Page three [sic} B.3.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: I guess the way it's worded, again, you know, you have to understand we have
not, I have not and I don't think staff has consulted the Housing Director when this was
enacted, but the way it's worded it seems to grant the authority to the Director to fool
around with these percentages from a very low to above moderate. Again it seems
that ... the way it's worded, okay. But if you add 'em all up it adds up to 50 percent,
right, but it's in the case of sale it's 30 percent requirement so ... you know what? I
think staff should answer that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: It just raises some interesting discussion points so I just
thought I could get a . . . get your thoughts on it. And one more question, Chairman,
regarding subsection (B)(5)(A) and (B) with regards to the appraisals, as we all know
appraisals can be expensive and it seems like with this we're asking low and moderate
income households to pay for appraisals. Am I correct ... I mean is this what is asking
as you look at it Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, it's the price of rice. The cost of them to resale they have to get an appraisal.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: That's a concern for me, Mr. Chairman but, you know, I just
think it's, you know, it's a lot to ask of people who are of limited resources. Anyway,
that's all I have. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Additional questions for Mr. Kushi? Ms. Anderson.
And, and Members, just a note, we're kinda on a time crunch as well. We will be losing
quorum at noon. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. Mr. Kushi, you were taking about ... I'm
going back to Section .040 the housing requirement section, and as it reads right now the
34

HOUSING AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 19, 2006

determination by the Department has to be made prior to final subdivision approval or
issuance of a building pennit, and then you gave us some language to further clarify that.
Do you have that in writing? And could you . . . or do you remember what you said
exactly?
MR. KUSHI: Yeah, I would suggest the wording be as such, unless otherwise determined by the
County Council, prior to final subdivision approval, or issuance of a building permit for
an applicable development, the department shall require one of the following (inaudible)
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you for that. Now, my question also has to do
with this sentence ... if a person could have this applied to them at the subdivision level
or the building permit level, then that means that possibly there are parcels that have
already been subdivided that have not been built on. So when they come in for their
building pennit, all of a sudden they're gonna be hit with this requirement once this
ordinance is enacted so would you consider that retro ... , retrospective application of the
law?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, in the event that they, if that situation, if the subdivider had received
preliminary subdivision approval before this law was enacted.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Preliminary or final? 'Cause it says final.
MR. KUSHI: Well, in my mind it's preliminary but ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Why is that, Ed?
MR. KUSHI: Subsection (A) would apply to projects that are not exempted maybe let's clarify.
Your Chair would then will subseq ... , hopefully soon, introduce amendments to your
proposed bill, and Mr. Chair, may I get into it?
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
MR. KUSHI: The exemptions basically will state that this chapter shall not apply to any
development in the following situations, one, a development subject to an affordable
housing requirement currently in effect and approved prior to the effective date of this
chapter; two, development subject to a change in zoning condition, which requires
affordable residential workforce housing ... unless the condition expressly refers to this
ordinance (end of tape) and three, a development granted preliminary subdivision
approval prior to the effective date of this chapter. So these are the categories of the
exemptions or exclusions which then will not fall into subsection (A).
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, my question is why would we give someone a pass if
they have preliminary subdivision approval when the ordinance reads final subdivision
approval? And the reason I have a concern with that, Mr. Chair and Mr. Kushi, is that
many times a preliminary subdivision approval is granted only because they come up
35

HOUSING AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County ofMaui

January 19,2006

against the 45 day limit, and that preliminary subdivision approval has four or five pages
of conditions attached to it, and many of those conditions are requirements that should
have been met before a preliminary approval could have been issued. So do you have
any comments on that, Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yeah, my only comment is that, you know, again to be defendable we would
suggest preliminary subdivision approval because, you know, regardless of what the
condition state on the preliminary subdivision approval letter, for a developer of ten units
or more or any ... the time and money ... time, money, and effort it takes to get to that
stage may prove that his property rights or interest are vested.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The time, money to get to the preliminary approval stage?
MR. KUSHI: To get to that stage alone he needs to hire people to-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
MR. KUSHI: --soft cost, hard cost, buy the property, and deal with the County, etcetera. So his
time and effort may be deemed that he has a vested interest of right to proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I see, okay.
MR. KUSHI: That's the only reason.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, additional questions for Mr. Kushi? Mr. Kushi, thank you very
much. Members, your comments, and recommendations, considerations for the draft
policy we're looking at right now? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I have a couple of questions, Mr. Chair, but I'll yield to any
Committee Members first.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Johnson, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Some of the areas that I think, you know, and I been taking
notes, I think staff can take into consideration many of the things have been said today
and work with Corporation Counsel, and also some of the departments 'cause I think for
consistency it, it's really good. I do appreciate that in put from both Administration and
also from some of the testifiers. I would like to look at some kind of language, and I
think Mr. Kushi talked about this about what would be exempt, and that is one area
because if somebody comes in with a 75, or 80, or 90 percent affordable housing project,
or a nonprofit coming in with an all affordable project in perpetuity, you know, to me that
would be the kind of circumstance under which you not gonna put an affordable housing
requirement on an affordable housing project in my view anyway. So those kinds of
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exemptions maybe we an look at that, or crafting language that the Council would have
the right to waive that-CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, that-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --'cause in some situations we might even get infrastructure
that would be way above, you know, what some of the requirements of this ordinance
would be.
CHAIR MATEO: Member Johnson, the Chair will be providing copies of that, the language for
both . . . for the exemptions that Corp. Counsel Kushi referred to as well as additional
amendments that would include things like adjustments where the developer or any
developments, subject to this chapter, may appeal to the County Council for reduction,
etcetera, so there is gonna be an appeal process as well that would be identified in here.
So the language and the amendment, the recommendation from the Chair will be
provided to each one of the Members.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And that's great. I think that that's very responsive, and as
Mr. Kushi said it makes it also more defensible. One of the things, because this is the
workforce bill, and I read through it, and one of the ... I guess one of the questions that I
have is when we're looking at affordable housing, and the issue that I raised with Mr.
Uchida, because of the circumstance that we face right now where we have the
importation of labor force, I look at workforce housing, and I look at affordable because
when you do particularly resort development, whether it's timeshares, or hotels, or
whatever, currently they have their, you know, ratio that's included in that, and that
basically is their workforce requirement, but it's also doubling, in my opinion, of their
affordable requirement. So I wanna find out how does this ordinance integrate with that
current policy. Do we treat it as two separate policies because for me it is a reality that
we're importing labor to work here, and a lot of those companies that are importing labor
are in building trades and also in our resort development. So while you don't wanna
target industry, how do you address the people that are being brought into our community
who in some situations are showing up living on our beaches, and they're sending their
paychecks wherever. I mean I've had many circumstances that have been reported to me
where they're becoming part of the homeless population, and yet they're fully employed
in construction, and there are people that just relocated here. So to me if our goal and
objective is to provide affordable housing, which this bill does, for the people who are
either existing residents, or people that are being imported as new residents, where, where
are they gonna live? And to me workforce housing is a little bit different from affordable
housing. They're created by different sets of circumstances. So I would like at some
point to look at how we're, how we're addressing those issues within this ordinance.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Ms. Johnson, staff and I will meet with you-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thanks.
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CHAIR MATEO:

~~so

we can go over specifics with your concern,

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And one final point, Mr. Chair, and this is looking at time
limitations, use it or lose it. That when you, you know, let's say years, and years, and
years ago you may have satisfied the requirement, but what Mr. Kushi was speaking
about where all right, now that housing is no longer affordable, it's gone through several
market increases, you may have satisfied the requirements 20 years ago, but you wanna
now do something in that same kind of area and say, oh, I satisfied that 20 years ago,
well, maybe that was then but this is now, I would look at some kind of credit for what
you did in the past based on some kind of formula, but I don't think you should get credit,
you know, forever and always because even the value of the dollar, like if you pay the
sewage fee 25 years ago, does that give you an entitlement currently?
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you, Mr. Chairman. I know we've been at this
for a little bit this morning, and I myselfhave a appointment at noon, but I would just like
to throw out there that I think part of our struggle with this housing policy is that we're
lumping in affordable housing from zero to 140 percent of median income. Also lumping
in rentals, affordable rentals with for sale housing, single family, or duplex, or whatever.
I think we probably should spend some time looking at the differences in coming up with
perhaps different sections of the bill having to do with rentals. 'Cause while I can see
that affordable rentals can stay in perpetuity much more easily and, and I been listening
and understanding the points that people are making without talking about perpetuity, we
need to look at that a little bit more also. And the cost of providing this kind of
affordable housing I think because the lower end, you know, below 100 percent of
median income let's say is so heavily subsidized that this I think is the cause of a lot of
concern on the parts of builders and developers about what the eventual cost is gonna be,
how much is gonna have to be subsidized by the so-called market. So besides incentives,
that I think I, I believe we made this statement when we first started this topic that of
course we have to consider partnerships and incentives in order to get these products out
to the people that need them. Some of the qualifications is we can go through more
detail. I'm concerned that if you have to have already worked here for some period time
before you can come back, if you were a resident here, you know, it's like a Catch 22. In
fact we have a County employee recently coming back that had a problem not with a
house, but he had a problem coming back to the County and ... you know the Kamaaina
come home program works well for MEDB and it doesn't work for us because we don't
recognize it, those kinds of things I think are all part of this mix also, but as you will
recall, or everybody recalls I think that I threw out an affordable housing requirement that
was ... got everybody's attention for sure ... to require 80 percent affordable housing at
the 160 percent of median income and below. And while those numbers are hard to
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understand, I think it, it points out what our, what our crisis is here, and I'm looking it
with great interest to seeing what sales prices are occurring in those projects that have
affordable requirements, and there's, you know, they're capped for, for the different sales
at 140 percent right now, and then where's the next sale price. I also was interested to
find out exactly how much income did people have to have before they could afford an
affordable house. And I had some assistance from Lokahi Pacific and I think we
have ... they just sent me over some numbers from American Savings Bank who does a
lot of the mortgages, and they have added using a calculation based on a standard
monthly principal of $200 a month--and Mr. Chairman I will give this to you so you can
circulate it to the Committee--and estimating that approximately four ... $500 a month in
debt or for other payments, that it breaks out by the certain percentages of median income
what the required annual income would be for those folks and there ... they are not that
far off actually, but I wanna stress again that I am concern about workforce housing for
people who don't qualify because they make more combined income more than $100,000
a year. And the other thing that bothers me is that if we're talking about 20 percent
affordable, or 30 percent affordable, does that mean 70 percent of our population is okay
to be all newcomers to the island? That we will retain a 70/30 ratio? And by any mean I
don't mean to insinuate that we don't have local people of varying wealth, but I think if
we continue along this path, and at some point don't draw a very hard line in the sand, we
know where we're headed. We don't have to guess or speculate. We see it everyday.
Mr. Chairman, we have our work cut out for us, and I thank you and the staff very much
for putting forward this very ambitious proposal, the draft form, at least we got a starting
point. Lots of good things have come up and many more things will come up, and so I'm
very looking forward to active participation on this particular piece of landmark
legislation. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Members, any additional questions?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman, and I'll keep it brief out of respect for
time and I won't drag it out with any long comments, okay. I just have two questions,
and I have some more questions that I'll forward to the Committee later. It relates to
page four subsection (B)(5)(C) on the resale pricing. The sales price will be set at 25
percent of the difference between the two appraisals that are bring required. A potential
scenario occurred to me. What if you have say for example a $50,000 differential
between the two appraisals, and when you factor in agent commissions, and closing costs,
the seller will realize almost next to nothing out of the sale, and because it's set at 25
percent, say out of 50,000, like you're looking at $12,500 above the original sale price or
purchase price I should say, so for me I would ask the Committee to consider a revision
to this subsection to indicate that if the difference between say the two appraisals is less
than speaking about maybe 100,000, that the price shall be adjusted by making it 50
percent of the difference between the two appraisals instead of 25, and keep that 25 for
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appraisals above 100,000 in tenus of difference so that we can afford some help for those
who really need the help because, you know, people intend to upgrade. They wanna go
into something else, and then with the way prices have escalated here in Maui County,
you know, people need all the help that they can get.
And the last question I have relates to 2.96.060 the residential selection process
subsection (C)(l) which gives an applicant two opportunities to qualify and then they're
out. I would ask the Committee's consideration of maybe adjusting this to maybe giving
them more than two opportunities or maybe just totally deleting the subsection because
people have, you know, run into problems at different points in their lives, and I think we
need some patience there, and maybe keep them on the waitlist because you know
someday they might be able to resolve their financial difficulties so that's just a comment
as it relates to this part. Thank you for your consideration, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Member Molina. The Chair would appreciate getting your
comments. Since you already have it written we'd gladly accept it at this point. Thank
you. Members, any additional comments? Hearing none ... go ahead, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I do have comments, but I'm gonna hold 'em for the next
meeting 'cause I know you're on time and ... excuse me ... not being a Member, I'm
gonna wait for your amendments, Mr. Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: One final thing, and I think Ms. Tavares brings up a good
point because if we're using this philosophy of 70/30 we're gonna pretty much get a
population that's reflective of that. So maybe if there's a section that we could include
that would not necessarily be affordable, but maybe even expand this to integrate some of
the recommendations that Councilmember Tavares has made like affordable and gap, or
affordable and transitional income I guess ordinance because to me I don't care if all of
the market cost ... what's the difference if somebody's gonna build a multimillion dollar
home? If they wanna build a $10 million home to subsidize, you know, the remaining
number of homes I don't really care. What's the difference if they can afford two
million, which to some of them I guess is rather inexpensive, then, then charge them ten
million and then finance the remaining 80. It doesn't matter to me because if that
percentage of homes is gonna bear the costs for helping the remaining popUlation then I
think it's justified because obviously we have no shortage of people that are well off
coming to this island. So let them know that's just one of the tradeoffs they cannot
displace our local popUlation.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. And to Members and non-Members alike, your
considerations, your issues that you'd like us to consider would be welcomed by the
Committee so we can try to incorporate as much as we possibly can for our next meeting.
And our next meeting is February 1st . We had swapped dates with Water so she could
accommodate her needs, and February 1st is when we're going to be again discussing this
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particular issue, and by that meeting I'm hoping for us to be a little more narrow with,
you know, like the recommendations on the draft policy. And again, it is still a draft. We
have a little ways to go at this particular point and, you know, obviously I, I'm really
excited. I really am encouraged. Nothing that was said was negative enough to burst the
bubble. This is exciting, and we've come such a long way. There's just a short journey
left. From the onset we said buckle your seatbelts. It's gonna be bumpy. Well, we've hit
this many bumps as we possibly could. Right now we have an understanding of where
we need to go, and with Corporation Counsel's advice, and hearing from the various
departments in their specific issues, you know, we can't work without them, and we are
on the right path, and I thank you all very much, and we'll see you at the Parks meeting
this afternoon at 1:30. Members any additional announcements? Thank you all very
much. The meeting of the Housing and Human Services Committee is adjourned.
(gavel)
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